
Additional Information

I moved to Ellenbrook from the Philippines at four years old. You can find me studying at the local library, 
training at my taekwondo club in Broadway, attending church at Holy Cross or going for a leisurely walk at 
Woodlake Park. Over the past few weeks, I have had many conversations with neighbours, friends, family 
about the local issues that matter to them. I have listened intently, and I am committed to raising these issues 
to the council table. 
- I know we are all excited to jump into Ellenbrook pool! I know I am.  Community pools mean a lot to me, as I 
had to relearn how to swim as an adult. I frequent a swimming pool in another suburb, and I have 
encountered firsthand the difficulty of ensuring everyone gets a fair swim. Clubs, schools, families and avid 
swimmers all have to compete for lanes. For a population as big as ours, its important that we have a fair 
timetable that accommodates all swimmers. 
- Bullsbrook residents have raised the issue of inadequate lighting on their streets. This makes it dangerous 
for residents to drive and lookout for rabbits and kangaroos crossing the road. Increased lighting will help 
mitigate road accidents.
- Those that live in the higher-density townhouses and apartments around Ellenbrook Central have been 
shocked with the sudden rollout of the 3P street parking. The reality is that most families own two cars, while 
their own garages can only accomodate one. I will advocate for parking permits for these residents. 
- Adequate lighting and CCTV help keeps our parks and streets safe. Inadequate lighting in public spaces 
creates barriers for women to exercise and commute. I know that the City has been wheeling out temporary 
CCTV and lights to parks, but its time to make them permanent features of our parks and streets.


